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This course will examine the history of migrants and borders, that is, the history of 
people on the move and state attempts to stop them. Through our weekly readings, we 
will take as our case study the history of migration to the United States and the 
construction of U.S. immigration control. To be clear, this course will not offer a 
comprehensive introduction to U.S. immigration history, but it will introduce some of the 
field’s central questions.  
 
As we ponder the history of migrants, we will ask: How and why did migrants come to 
the United States? How have differences of class, gender, sexuality, ethnicity, and legal 
status affected migrants’ experiences? And how have the process of migration and the 
composition of migrants changed over time? As we consider the history of the border, we 
will ask: How have the state and the nation determined which migrants were desirable or 
deserving? What strategies has the state used to regulate migration and to what effect? 
How have definitions of citizenship and alienage changed over time? And how do 
international relations shape immigration policy?  
 
This course will also introduce students to the field’s range of archival sources. We will 
examine primary sources produced by the migrants themselves (i.e. diaries, memoirs, and 
letters) and primary sources produced by the state (i.e. legislation, immigration files, and 
court cases). Through secondary source readings, we will also explore the current 
historical scholarship and, to a limited extent, the theoretical groundings of the field.  
 
The transnational nature of migration and borders will offer students a great deal of 
choice in their independent research. Though our readings will be centered on migrants in 
a U.S. context, student research projects need not be.  Students may continue to work on 
U.S. history, or they may turn to the history of a sending nation, or they may take these 
historical questions and research strategies to other times and places.  
	


